ALLOTMENTS SUB-COMMITTEE – 10TH FEBRUARY 2009

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Allotments Sub-Committee held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Tuesday 10th February 2009 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson (In the Chair)
Councillor Harry Clarke

Councillor Vaughan Hughes





Dave Credland (Love Lane)




Derek Cowan (Showfield)





Frank Holmes (Foxby Hill)





Ray Wilford (North Warren)





Simon Nicholson (Spital Hill)

In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

Assistant Clerk to the Council

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Pearl Banyard




Derek Cowan
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies received, Derek Cowan is standing in for Ann Cowan.
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor V. Hughes declared a prejudicial interest in agenda item 13 as an allotment holder on Love Lane.
Councillor V. Hughes declared a personal interest as an allotment holder.

Councillor H. Clarke declared a personal interest as an allotment holder.

4. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by R. Wilford, seconded by Cllr. V. Hughes that the notes of the Allotments Sub-Committee meeting on Thursday 10th July 2008 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.

5. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.
6. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chairman had nothing to report.

7. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk had nothing to report.
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8. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

No business to dispose of.

9. SHOWFIELD ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING
Mr Cowan requested permission from the Sub-Committee to erect a tubeless structure to grow raspberries.
Cllr. T. Davies arrived at the meeting at 7:05pm.

The Clerk advised that the Office did not see a problem with it. There were no comments from the floor. The structure was allowed.
10. NORTH WARREN ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING
Mr Wilford advised the Sub-Committee that the Severn Trent sewage works had taken over 3 gardens but have advised him they will put them back as they found them along with a 6ft fence. He also advised that he and the Clerk were going to court on the 5th March regarding the claim to Severn Trent regards the flooding 2 years ago.
11. FOXBY HILL ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING
Mr Holmes requested for the hedge to be cut back and asked if the fence would be replaced before March.
The Clerk advised that he will speak to the Environment Officer and get them on to it.

12. SPITAL HILL ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING
Mr Nicholson asked the Clerk who is responsible for the maintenance of the footpath across the top of the allotment.
The Clerk advised he believed it to be Mrs.W.Rose's Trust, but he may argue it to be a public footpath which it would then lay with Lincolnshire County Council.

The Clerk advised that he would write to Mr Parry asking him to reinstate the footpath and wait for a response.

Mr Nicholson asked when the allotments would be receiving there new signs.

The Clerk advised the new signs will be erected in April.
13. LOVE LANE ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING
Cllr. V. Hughes left the room at 7:25pm.
The Chairman advised the Sub-Committee of the letter they had received regards the Council allowing pigeons and a pigeon loft on the Love Lane allotment.

Mr Credland advised the Sub-Committee that pigeons don’t eat vegetables if they are properly fed, and advised that if the pigeons did start attacking peoples vegetables they would remove the birds from the allotment.
Mr Credland advised that he has 3 spare allotment that are to wet to grow vegetables on and would bring in extra income from housing the pigeons on there.

Cllr. H. Clarke advised that he had seen pigeons landing on people’s allotments.

Mr Wilford left the meeting at 7:30pm.
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Cllr. H. Clarke questioned if people are allowed on other allotment holder’s plots as briars had been put down one side of his allotment against the hedge.

Mr Credland advised it was done to prevent people going over the fence, and informed Cllr. H. Clarke that he would move them to the other side of the fence.

Cllr. H. Clarke also advised that people are dumping items down the bank from the back of the garages which is causing the fence to collapse.

The Clerk advised that he can only pursue the matter if he finds out who is doing it.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Mr Holmes that the Sub-Committee allow pigeons and a pigeon loft on the Love Lane allotments.

Cllr. H. Clarke abstained from the vote.

The meeting concluded at 7:39pm

Chairman
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